
 

 

Executive Principal: Mrs T Ydlibi 

Swansdowne Drive, Clifton, Nottingham NGII 8HX 

 
Telephone: 0115 9152959 

Email: admin@nethergateacademy.org
   Website: www.nethergateacademy.org

 

 

The Nethergate Academy is part of the Greenwood Academies Trust group of academies 
The Greenwood Academies Trust is a company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales, registered number 06864339. 

A list of Directors is available for Inspection at the registered office, Greenwood House, Private Road No 2, Colwick Quays Business Park, Nottingham NG4 2JY 
Further information about us is available at http://www.greenwoodacademies.org 

21 October 2019 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Consultation on the length of the school day at Nethergate Academy 
 
I would like your views on our proposal to change the finish time of the school day from 
6 January 2020. The proposal is to remove moving time in the afternoon and to reduce 
the amount of ‘unstructured’ time in the academy day, which our children find difficult. 
Lunchtime will reduce by fifteen minutes and there will be no afternoon break. There will 
be no change to the length or number of lessons/sessions. There will be 30 minutes more 
structured lesson/session time and less ‘unstructured ‘ time. The current and proposed 
times are attached to this letter. 
 
The changes will result in a 9.00am start and a 3.00pm finish instead of the current 
8.50am start and 3.30pm finish. This will enable the 55 minutes each day gained to be 
used for staff training and to support academy improvement plans. Bus times will be 
adjusted accordingly. 
 
Consultation opens today (Monday 21 October 2019) and closes on Friday 8 November 
2019. Responses will be considered throughout the consultation period and a final decision 
will be communicated to staff, students and parents/carers on Friday 15 November 2019.  
 
If the proposals are agreed, it will allow a period of almost 7 weeks before the new 
arrangements come into operation. 
 
Feedback on the proposals should be emailed to admin@nethergateacademy.org 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Tracey Ydlibi 
Executive Principal 
Nethergate Academy   
 


